Stonebridge Homeowners Association Meeting
May 21, 2020 – 7 pm
Via Zoom Conference
Present via Zoom conference: Phil Leslie, President; Hugh Rathbun, Treasurer; Jon Mitchell, Vice President; Gary Hough; Viv Glenn-Hough (Secretary); Marc Edwards (Architectural Committee). (Lunar Bowl still shut down due to Covid-19 pandemic.)
Windy Stewart (Architectural Committee) was absent and excused.
Finances:
Hugh advised the following were the amounts in each of our accounts as of May 22, 2020:
· Checking $947.12
· Certificate of deposit: $20,423.28
· Savings: $6,413.57
· Country Club Bank $30,211.49

The HOA paid out $666.34 in expenses for April.
Old Business:
The HOA neighborhood garage sale will be held from Wednesday, June 24-June 27, 2020. The board will advertise this event on online sites, and Phil will get the neighborhood garage sale signs set up at entrances to our subdivision that week.
Dumpster Day will be held on Saturday, July 18, 2020 from 9 am-12 pm at the site we normally use—the corner of NE 3rd St and NE Eastwood Dr. All homeowners who wish to utilize the dumpster must have all dues paid current through 2020. Constable Sanitation will provide the dumpsters. The only items that will not be accepted for the dumpster are appliances, chemicals, and items such as paint.
The board made a motion and it was passed unanimously to order larger, white rock to be installed at various locations around the pond where it is needed. This will be done sometime.  this summer, when it is mutually agreeable for those on the board who can assist with this endeavor, as we will have to rent a backhoe or some other type of machinery to facilitate this.
We discussed more details about setting up a shed at the pond for storage of the neighborhood’s items such as signs, Christmas decorations, etc. We had been paying $60 a month for a storage unit for these supplies, but recently moved them to Windy Stewart’s basement temporarily to save money. Phil advised he has talked to the neighbors in the area where the shed will be built, on the common area around the pond, and they said it was agreeable with them. Jon and Phil will complete the shed this summer, possibly around the same time as we add the rock at the pond. This expense has already been approved in the 2020 budget.
We discussed the annual Block Party, which was tentatively scheduled for August 15, 2020. ***However, shortly after the meeting, the majority of the board decided it was best to cancel the block party for this summer, due to Covid-19 pandemic restrictions. We will plan it again for the summer of 2021. 
New Business:
Jon advised that a homeowner asked him about an “on ground” pool and whether they are allowed in our subdivision. We could find nothing in our Bylaws or Declaration of Covenants that addresses this particular type of pool. We asked the homeowner to present us with a diagram and photos of this project and agreed we would look into it.
Phil said the irrigation system/sprinklers for the common area around the pond hasn’t worked since 2019. The company that handles the system attempted to repair it last year but was unsuccessful. They quoted $1799.40 to repair it now, which includes possibly replacing the pump and the foot valve. Phil recommended obtaining a second estimate from another company before proceeding further; he will obtain that information.
The next meeting is scheduled for July 16, 2020 at 7 pm at the Lunar Bowl, if they are open by then.
Respectfully submitted,
Viv
Viv Glenn-Hough
Secretary
